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	The Council of the City of New York

Finance Division

Larian Angelo, Director

Fiscal Impact Statement
Intro. No: 429 


Committee:
Housing and Buildings



	Title: A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to area eligibility limitations on benefits pursuant to section 421-a of the real property tax law.
	Sponsors:
Council Members Provenzano, Comrie and Koppell (by request of the Mayor)



	Summary of Legislation

This bill would extend the area eligibility limitations (referred to as the “Manhattan exclusion zone”) for 421-a tax benefits from July 1, 2003 to December 31, 2007.  To be eligible for 421-a benefits, residential construction projects in the Manhattan exclusion zone, which is defined as south of 96th Street to 14th Street on the east side and to Houston St. on the west side, must meet one of three qualifying conditions.  These conditions are a) the project must be undertaken with substantial government assistance; b) at least 20% of the units of the project must be reserved for low-income occupants; or c) the developer of the project must participate in HPD’s low-income housing certificate program.

This bill would also extend from October 1, 2003 to December 31, 2007 the lifting on the ban on 421-a benefits for projects in the highest density districts in Manhattan.  If this legislation were not passed, projects located in areas of Manhattan where the greatest commercial density is allowed under the Zoning Resolution would not qualify for 421-a benefits.   



	Effective Date 

Immediately after enactment into law

	Fiscal Year In Which Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated: Fiscal 2005



	Fiscal Impact Statement:
Effective FY03

FY Succeeding

Effective FY04

Full Fiscal

Impact FY05

Revenues (+)

$0

$0

$0

Expenditures (-)

$0

$0

$0

Net

$0

$0

$0



	Impact on Revenues:  The provision of this legislation pertaining to the Manhattan exclusion zone is not anticipated to have any impact on revenues since if this legislation were not enacted projects within the exclusion zone could still qualify for 421-a benefits even though they would not have to meet any affordability requirements.  Although the provision of this legislation pertaining to high density areas within Manhattan would allow projects to obtain 421-a benefits that would otherwise be ineligible, because the 421-a program exempts only the taxes on the added value created by improvements this would not result in any reduction of

	current tax revenues.  The impact on future revenues would be the product of the amount of new construction that occurs on sites that would not have been eligible and therefore cannot be determined since eligibility does not necessitate that development would occur on a particular site.  However, if this legislation helps stimulate new construction that would not have otherwise occurred, it will lead to increased tax revenues once the exemption begins to be phased out as required by law.  



	Impact on Expenditures:  There would be no impact on expenditures resulting from the enactment of this legislation.



	Source of Funds To Cover Estimated Costs:
  Not applicable



	Source of Information:
City Council Finance Division



	Estimate Prepared By: City Council Finance Division


David Pechefsky, Legislative Financial Analyst

Peter Bruno, Assistant Director



	Date Submitted to Council: April 9, 2003


	FIS History:
To be considered by the Committee on June 12, 2003.



